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Important Upcoming Events 2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

20 February Triathlon practice for Years 4-6 

21 February 9.15am Years 4-6 Triathlon 

22 February LAST DAY for lucky book club orders today 

24 February WHOLE school Big Day Out to Levin - not to be missed!  
See link below to give permission to attend 

28 February 11.30am Y 1-2 swimming display 

1 March “Black and White” non-uniform day. Dress up in black or white and make a 
gold coin donation to Hawkes Bay schools.  

2 March 11.30am Y 3-4 swimming sports 

3 March 9am School assembly - TKM sharing their learning 

3 March 11.30am Y 5-6 swimming sports 

7 March 5pm Whānau Hui - all whānau warmly welcomed to this hui 

16 March 9am Years 1-3 duathlon 

17 March 9am School assembly - TKP sharing their learning 

21 March 5.30pm Board meeting 

28 March 5.30 - 6.30pm Goal setting evening - surnames A - L (not Waka) 

30 March 5.30 - 6.30pm Goal setting evening - surnames M - Z (not Waka) 

31 March 9am Assembly - TKW sharing their learning 

4 April Kits Lit Quiz 

6 April Cultural celebration parade 
Last day of Term 1 

24 April SCHOOL CLOSED - teacher only day 

25 April SCHOOL CLOSED - ANZAC day public holiday 

26 April Day 1 of Term 2 for the tamariki (children) 

2 June SCHOOL CLOSED - teacher only day 



Update from the Principal 
 
Kia ora koutou 
Ngā mihi kia koutou 
 

I am sure that you will all join us in sending ‘we care about you’ thoughts and our best wishes to the people in 
the many areas of the North Island that have suffered devastating effects as a result of the recent cyclone. We 
can consider ourselves extremely fortunate here in Manawatu, but many people will have 
whānau/friends/loved ones in areas that are suffering hugely. This can cause worries or anxiety even for people 
not directly affected, especially while communication and direct contact is so challenging. As a staff we will 
support the tamariki in an ‘age appropriate’ manner. Please let us know if you notice changes in your own 
children, we will help in any way possible. 
 
DONATIONS TO SEND TO HAWKES BAY (PTS Logistics sponsored) 
We have been made aware of containers being filled to distribute to those who have been displaced or are in 
desperate need of support. Our staff is supporting this initiative. 
If anyone would like to support this cause, we are happy to have you deliver items to the school hall on Monday 
morning. Our student leaders will sort, box and label donations to prepare them for transportation. 
Items that you could donate are: 
- non-perishable foods 
- bottled water 
- baby formula 
- nappies 
- sanitary products and toiletries (new) 
- clothing for babies, children, and adults (clearly labelled) 
- socks and undies (new) 
- blankets, sheets, and towels 
- shoes 
- pet supplies 
- torches and batteries 
If you have any boxes that we could have to package goods up, we would love them too! 
 
Alternatively, if you would like to donate funds, there is a give a little page set up: 
https://givealittle.co.nz/cause/cyclone-gabrielle-community-support 
 
2023 SUPPORT STAFF  
The following people work in one (or more) areas of the school each day. They support our tamariki and kaiako 
in many ways - and we appreciate their skills and patience. 
 
OFFICE MANAGER - Mrs Jennifer Bates 
OFFICE ASSISTANTS - Mrs Diane Wackrow and Mrs Leanne Hughes 
LIBRARIAN - Mrs Susan Janssen 
LEARNING COACHES - Mrs Tabitha Prisk, Mrs Tomoko Wada -Macdonald, Mrs Susan Janssen, Mrs Emma Vekula, 
Mrs Leanne Hughes, Mrs Wendy Donnellan, Mrs Karen Douglas 
CARETAKER - Mr Steven Cooke 
 
COUNSELLING  
We are fortunate to have a registered counsellor visit in our school on alternate Monday mornings beginning 
next Monday 20th February. Each session would be approximately 30-45 minutes. This is available for students 
who attend Hokowhitu School with the students being seen individually. If you would like to access this service 
for your child, please contact Helen Griffin for further details by phone 06 3579667 or email 
h.griffin@hokowhitu.school.nz  
 
 

https://givealittle.co.nz/cause/cyclone-gabrielle-
mailto:h.griffin@hokowhitu.school.nz


EDUCATION OUTSIDE THE CLASSROOM (EOTC) 
Each kete has a range of exciting activities planned for the coming week. EOTC week culminates in our whole 
school ‘Big Day Out’ next Friday. Our sincere thanks to those adults who have offered to come along and 
support a group of children next Friday. Due to limited space on the buses we have calculated the number of 
adults we require to support the children - please try not to let us down at the last minute unless an emergency 
arises. Parent helpers will be allocated a group of children to supervise (not just your own child). 
Please have the tamariki here between 8.30 and 8.40am next Friday - we need to take the roll as soon as the 
bell rings and then load 350+ excited young people and their bags into buses and start our adventure. 
The children are to wear school uniform (including their sunhats), backpacks need to contain plenty of food and 
water for the day, along with their school polar fleece and togs/towel in a waterproof bag. 
 
PAID UNION MEETINGS 
Teachers have been called to meetings on Thursday or Friday afternoon on the 2nd/3rd March. 
While some schools are requesting parents take their children home early on one of those days, we have 
managed to cover in rooms and therefore do not require you to do an early pick up.  
I thank my very flexible and dedicated staff for their efforts to enable this happen. 
 

WEETBIX TRYATHLON 

The school has set up a school group for ease of entering. The Palmerston North Weet-bix Tryathlon will be held 
on Tuesday, 21 March 2023 at Onley Park. The school does not class this as an official school event and will not 
be sending a teacher to the event. It is up to individual parents and caregivers to enter, organise and support 
their child at this event. If there is a group of parents happy to organise the picking up and setting up of our 
school marquee you are welcome to come and borrow it 

Below is our SCHOOL GROUP specific link. This link will enable you to enter with ease! 

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=48065&G=161389 
 

I wish everyone a safe and happy weekend. 
 
Ngā mihi 
Lin Dixon 

 
 

 

Sport 
 

ALL SPORTS REGISTRATIONS ARE CLOSED 
 
We were very lucky to field 4 hockey teams, 1 t-ball team and 2 Badminton teams. Good luck to all the teams 
who begin their first games this week. Have a great season. 
 
Look out soon for basketball, winter hockey and year 5-6 netball. All of these will begin in term 2. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Carlee Hodge - c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz. 

 

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=48065&G=161389
mailto:c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz


Important Information for Parents & Guardians 
Please download our school App if you haven't already, all IMPORTANT/URGENT notifications will come 

through this channel. Follow the directions as stated below 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ways you can contact the office when your child/children will be absent - 
 

Email - office@hokowhitu.school.nz 

Phone (You can also leave a voicemail) - 06 357 9667 

App - See how to download the App above 

School cell phone (you can ring or text this number) - 027 357 9021 

 
Please contact us as soon as you know your child is not coming into school as it can take a long time to contact 
everybody that doesn’t contact us. We do this to ensure your child is safe and not a missing child. Thank you. 

mailto:office@hokowhitu.school.nz


Achievement Awards 
 
 
Te Kete Wakahuia 
Welcome to Eliose, Myra, Ash, Victoria and Beaudi who have joined us in Waka this week. We hope you have a 
fantastic time at Hokowhitu School! 
Joshua - For working so hard on your writing. Tino pai Joshua!  
Claudia - For super reading. Kā rawe.  
Dontae - For being a helpful member of Huia. Kai pai.  
Clyde - For always quietly working hard and trying his best. Tino pai. 
 

Te Kete Pounamu 

Ron - For participating in more of your literacy rotations.  
Carter - For stepping up and meeting TKP expectations.  
Mia - For instantly recognising number patterns to 10.  
Aditya R - For asking good questions at Beach Education.  
Evie B- For being brave when entering the water at Beach Education.  
Lilianna - For reading with excellent fluency and comprehension.  
Doha - For instantly recognising number patterns to 10.  
Henry - For counting in 10s past 200! 
 

Te Kete Manawa  

Congratulations to the following Top 30 winners: Baxter, Bailey, Olivia. Special mention to Aiden, Amelia, and 
Lucy for stepping up in the kete and producing quality work. 
 

Te Kete Aronui 
Darcy - For working hard to produce your lego self-portrait to a high standard.  
Makayla - For working hard to produce your lego self-portrait to a high standard.  
Joey - For showing perseverance to complete your artwork.  
Maisey - For showing great problem-solving skills and reasoning during our probability maths session.  
Isabella - For your enthusiasm to share and contribute in Literacy sessions.  
Flynn - For stepping up and showing you are ready to learn.  
Minoo - For an excellent effort with your ‘About Me’ art.  
Ava K - For your attentive listening during read and feed.  
Harrison - For being a focused mathematician with our Daily 10. 
 

Te Kete Tangaroa 
Rylan - For stepping up in TKT and being an outstanding leader.  
Maya - For measuring and recording data for our census accurately.  
Kate - For volunteering to help out our new student.  
Catherine - For stepping up and showing perseverance in a difficult maths task. 
Felix H - Outstanding work on road patrol. 
Ava - For being a model student. Being prepared and having an excellent attitude 
in learning workshops.  
Korbyn - For outstanding effort on his portrait.  
Te Kohi - Super work in Literacy and an amazing story.  
Charlotte - For stepping up as an incredibly helpful member of TKT.  

 
 



Community Notices  

 



 
 

 

Link: https://www.hockeymanawatu.org.nz/programmes-2/kickstart-2023 
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